Indiana University

Office of International Services

601 E. Kirkwood Ave.

Franklin Hall 306

Bloomington, IN  47405

To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing to verify that Dr. David Bryan Carpenter worked under my direction and supervision while at Florida State University and Syracuse University.  He was involved in several aspects of many of my research projects.  Specifically though, he was involved in emerging areas of information technology with particular emphasis on compiler and runtime methods to achieve high performance with the Java language.  

Dr. Carpenter received his PhD in Computational Physics from Westfield College in London, England and has worked for me for over 5 years in the computational science field.   He has achieved international recognition for the innovation and quality of his compiler technology. His education and extensive research experience truly lend themselves to the overall goals of pervasive technology research.   

I would recommend the transfer of his H-1 visa in order to continue his research efforts in my lab here at Indiana University.

Sincerely,

Dr. Geoffrey C. Fox

Director and Chief Scientist,

Community Grids Lab

Pervasive Technology Labs at Indiana University  

